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      Joy Branham, Editor

Greetings from your president,

 


YoooHooo to all of you who are back in school...out there in the trenches making a difference in the life of a child!!!  I hope this will be your best year ever!!  We, as Delta Kappa Gamma members, are forever committed to our calling.


We have awesome leaders in Iota this year and I look forward to working with all of them as they plan programs, work on their committees and of course have those delicious deserts.  Check closely on committee members. Some have changed slightly but for the most part they have remained the same.  Thanks to all who are accepting the challenge of leadership.


We had a good representation at XI State Convention this year.  Rosemary, Rachael, JoAnn Smith, (new Iota member), and I had a wonderful time sharing with other DKG members across the state. What a fabulous group of women!!!  Our basket for the fundraising did very well. It sold for about sixty dollars.  Thanks to Jane Bowlin who did a wonderful job making it very attractive for purchase.


We are registering children for the Imagination Library program at the Appalachian Fair and are hoping for a very successful project once again.  


Our Meeting is scheduled for September 6 at Litz Manor Baptist Church on Thursday at 5:30. Hostess group 1 is in charge of the decor, desserts and drinks.  As always, we're making care packages for new teachers in the area schools. Several members are getting names from schools familiar to them for delivery of these goodie bags.  


Our meal is from Phil's Dream Pit and he will bring his specialty pulled pork barbecue and chicken salad on a croissant, and slaw.  We will have Joan's specialty potato salad. And of course, wonderful desserts from the hostess group.

 








Blessings,








Joan
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Our first Iota meeting of the year will be held at Litz Manor Baptist Church at 5:30 P. M. on Thursday, September 6th.  Hostess Group 1 will be in charge of refreshments.  

For several years, at our first meeting we have brought all kinds of goodies to donate to new women teachers in Kingsport and Sullivan County schools.  This year I’m sure they need all the encouragement that can get!  Think of your own classrooms and bring things that would make life easier for a new teacher.  

At this first meeting we will also have the ceremonies for installation of 2012-2014 officers and initiation for new members.  Linda will have new yearbooks available and Sue will be collecting dues for the year ($75.00).  Come and fellowship with all the Iota friends you haven’t seen since April!
Highlights of April Meeting—

· Dr. Kathie Owens gave a slide show and talk on her experience touring African schools.
· Since several new officers were not present, installation was postponed until the September 2012 meeting.
Legislative Matters of Interest to Women
·         The vast majority of tests of drug effectiveness and side effects have been conducted on men.  Often few if any women or minority groups were included in the studies.  Consequently, the results do not adequately address the health of women or minorities.  A recent much publicized case in point is the difference in heart attack symptoms between women and men.  The American Heart Association has sent a letter to Congress urging that women and minority health issues be addressed in health studies and drug testing
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        The Paycheck Fairness Act (S.3220) was voted on and defeated 52 to 47 in the Senate.  Both our state senators (Alexander and Corker) voted against it.  The Act would have put in place the means for women to find out whether a male in the same position is being paid the same amount for the same work. This is important in that you cannot claim pay discrimination if you do not know what a worker in the same job is making.
·         The Equal Employment Opportunity Restoration Act has been introduced (not yet passed or defeated) with the purpose of discouraging company-wide discriminatory practices, spurred by the Supreme Court’s rejection of Wal-Mart women employees’ right to band together in a class-action suit.
·      The Pregnant Workers Fairness Act has been introduced to compel employers to make workplace accommodations for pregnant women.  This may have no hope of passing because legislators seem to want to put no “burden” on employers.  However, since 41% of working mothers are their families’ primary breadwinner, the hardship remains for the women.
Cook’s Corner
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“It’s called ‘reading’. It’s how people
install new software into their brains”




Raspberry~Blueberry Trifle


from Betty White
1)    2 pkg  8 oz cream cheese (softened)

       2 cups powdered sugar

       16 oz sour cream

       1 tsp vanilla extract

       2  8 oz  cartons cool whip

Blend the above ingredients.

2)     1qt blueberries (or blackberries) 

       1qt strawberries or raspberries

       3/4 cup sugar (sprinkle on berries)

3)    1 chocolate cake (baked in a 9x13" 
        pan, cut into 1-inch pieces)

Layer cake cubes, berries, and cream cheese mixture in a trifle dish or individual stemware. 
Looking Ahead—

Books From Birth


Iota chapter is again teaming with Alpha Alpha chapter to man a booth at the Appalachian Fair the week of August 20-25.  At the writing of this newsletter, Joan Holt still could use some volunteers.  We have signed up hundreds of students over the past few years.  Contact Joan and come help!
Fall Meetings


Martha Rhoton has lined up some interesting programs for our meetings and is still working on the later ones.  


For our first meeting on September 6th, the big event is, of course, installation of officers and initiation of new members.  In addition, please don’t forget to bring items for goody bags for new teachers.  
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At our second meeting on Saturday, October 6th, at Yancey Tavern, we are asking you to delve into the cedar chest and bring family quilts for “Show and Tell” (or new ones if you are a quilter and would like to show off!).  There will also be an assortment of quilt block kits to purchase for $5.00.  We’re asking that you return these finished blocks at the November meeting so that they can be set into a quilt to auction off at Xi State.  The $5.00 kit price will go entirely to Iota Chapter.  This will be our first fundraiser in a very long time.  If we want to offer more scholarships in the future or help other worthy causes, a fundraiser could definitely help.

For the November 1st meeting at Litz Manor, Pam Archer (if you remember, she spoke to us at the October 2009 meeting) from Pamela’s Exclusive Floral and Event Design will talk about decorating ideas, including how to make professional bows!  Always fun!  

Our December meeting has traditionally been a music production.  More about that later!  

If you have any great ideas for the rest of the year, please share them!  Add yourself to the mix and help Iota Chapter have a really stellar year!
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Iota


Remember that 
DKG


it is up to you 



to let other 




teachers know 



about Iota 




Chapter and 



Delta Kappa 



Gamma!  Without new members our chapter will eventually fold and all the great work we do will fold with it.  Go out there and spread the word NOW!  Recruit those new members and keep Iota Chapter active! 
Looking for something decent to read?
A Novel for Intelligent Readers!

 The Winter Sea, by Susanna Kearsley

     In the spring of 1708, an invading Jacobite fleet of French and Scottish soldiers nearly succeeded in landing the exiled James Stewart in Scotland to reclaim his crown. 



Now, Carrie McClelland hopes to turn that story into her next bestselling novel. Settling herself in the shadow of Slains Castle, she creates a heroine named for one of her own ancestors and starts to write.


But when she discovers her novel is more fact than fiction, Carrie wonders if she might be dealing with ancestral memory, making her the only living person who knows the truth about the ultimate betrayal that happened all those years ago.
Teaching is not a lost art, but the regard for it is a lost tradition.  ~Jacques Barzun

Legislative Report from 
JoAnn Smith, President
Tennessee Retired Teachers Association (TRTA)
VIRTUAL SCHOOLS


In the closing session of the Legislature in June of 2011, our State Legislature quietly passed and the Governor signed bills creating Virtual Schools in Tennessee.  The Virtual Schools Act permits any student in Tennessee to take classes by computer rather than attend a regular classroom.


Union County, Tennessee, was designated to be in charge of managing the Virtual School Program.  Union County subcontracted with a Private for Profit company in Virginia (K-12, Inc.) to operate and provide all the essentials for the Virtual schools.  K-12, Inc. operates virtual schools throughout the United States.


The cost for each student enrolled in the Virtual Schools is an average of $5,387.00.

The cost for the state to fund this Virtual School Program in 2011-12 was $2.7 Million.  The Local School Districts Cost across the state was $2.6 Million in additional costs.  These costs are expected to be much greater in fiscal year 2012-2013.


The funding for the virtual schools comes directly from the BEP Funds, taking away much needed funding for Public Schools in Tennessee.

Governor Haslam stated that he did not comprehend the scope that this program could cost the state.  Neither did our state legislators, as all four voted for the Virtual Schools in 2011.

Bills requiring these Virtual Schools to report the same annual progress as Public Schools and requiring these students take the same proficiency tests as Public Schools failed to pass and were killed in Subcommittees (HB2779, SB2374, HB2780, and SB2380).


For each student enrolled, the state is obligated to send at least $5,387.00 to Union County Public Schools.  K-12,Inc. Corporate spokesman Jeff Kwitowski said the school districts usually keep about 4 percent of per-pupil funding ($215.48); the rest flows to the contractor ($5,172.52).


Mr. Kwitowski said he didn’t have enrollment numbers yet, but that “interest is high.  Demand for online public schools is strong in Tennessee as it is in every state.”  This includes home-schooled students expected to take advantage of the free textbooks and other supplies offered by the virtual school.

K-12, Inc. compensated its CEO more than $2.6 million in 2011, its chief financial officer more than $1.7 million, and other top executives several hundred thousand dollars each, according to its latest annual report to shareholders.


Although the virtual academy is a Union County public school under the new state law, it’s open to kindergarten through eighth-grade students from Memphis to Mountain City.

The Tennessee Retired Teachers Association will reintroduce two bills in the 2913-14 legislative session.

Retirement Benefit Improvements:  This bill will increase Retirement Benefits for Retired teachers, wildlife officers, state police officers, firefighters, local police officers, and general employees (ranging from 10%) retired prior to July 2, 1975 decreasing to (.3%) for those who retired from July 2, 1987—July 1, 1989.

Tuition Discount Bill:  This bill allows children, up to 24 years of age, of retired teachers to receive a 25% Tuition Discount at any state-approved institution of higher learning or state-approved area technical-vocational school.
“K12 has hired lobbyists from Boise to Boston and backed political candidates who support school choice in general and virtual education in particular. From 2004 to 2010, K12 gave about $500,000 in direct contributions to state politicians across the country, with three-quarters going to Republicans, according to the National Institute on Money in State Politics.”

(Washington Post, 11/26/2011)
Is this what we want for our children?
